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Gospel Hymn Sing  tonight at 7pm  in the lower level of the Parish Hall, come 

join us.   

Schedule for October 5, 2014  
8:30 am —  Holy Communion BCP , 

10am—Holy Eucharist BAS  

7pm  Focus Group    

                                                                        

Warden:    Aura Farrell  

Sidespersons:  Team #  5 

Eucharistic Assistants :  

8:30am—  Graham G 

10am—  Karen P, Alvin B, Barb C.  

Greeters   Marg and Gerald Dawe  

Readers: Isabelle C, Gerry F, and Herb R.     

Counting  Team #   

Servers : Eliza P, Ashley E, and 

Sara W.  

Sound Tech:   

Liturgical Planner :  Carol   

 

Choir practice will  be on  Thursday evenings @ 6:30 in the chapel. 

 

 

Baptism dates  
Baptism prep—Oct. 16th for Baptism  on  Oct. 19th 
 
Baptism prep—Nov. 6th for Baptism on Nov. 9th 
 
Baptism  prep—Dec.11th for Baptism on Dec. 14th 

Our Candle has been given to the Glory of God 

and in loving memory of:  Mary Anne Rideout 

(remembering her birthday Sept. 17th)   By:  

Six daughters and Three sons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Certificate of  Conduct 

All individuals working /volunteering within our Parish with children or young 

persons (under 18 years), elderly,  or shut-ins are required to get a criminal 

record certificate.  Applications  are available at the Parish  

Office or you can get them online.   With a letter from the parish this will be 

done at no cost to you.  Anyone without a certificate are not permitted to be 

involved with these ministries.  

 

Hall Walkers  

Please note that Hall Walkers  on  Mondays and Wednesdays have been dis-

continued. 

 

Financial contributions:   

Quarterly Reports  will be available early in October. They will show what you 

have given to the church up to the end of September. If for some reason you 

haven't made a contribution so far this year, we pray that you will make an  

effort to give what you can.  Ministry depends on you.   

Your contributions pay the utilities every month, pay staff salaries, pay for 

youth ministry, visitations to our sick and shut ins,  personal care homes, hos-

pitals, etc. They also enable us to open our hall to the Guiding Movement, 

Food Bank,  Al-anon, CLB, Choices for Youth, to name just a few.    

Imagine if we couldn't do these things ??  

 

Volunteers Needed!!  

Our Fall Fair is scheduled for November 11th  

With cold plate takeouts on Nov 13th,  14th and 15th  

We need your help to ensure a fun filled successful event again this year.   

Give us a call at 834-4501 if you are interested in joining  the team.   

 

Worship Schedules are ready for pick up a the back of the church, at the of-

fice or on our parish website.  Captains: Please ensure that your team members 

get theirs.  

 



 

 

Chaplaincy Services at Hospitals in St. John’s 

When you are being admitted to a hospital in St. John’s you will be asked 

“While you are admitted to hospital, would you like to have a visit from a chap-

lain or pastoral care worker?” Be sure to say “Yes” if you would like a pastoral 

visit. You will then be asked to identify your religion and your name will be 

added to the chaplain’s visitation list and you will then receive a visit from the 

denominational chaplain within a day or two. 

 Also, the Anglican, Roman Catholic, Salvation Army and United Church Chap-

laincy Teams are participating in a pilot project to assess ways to share re-

sources.  From September 15 to December 15 the four denominations will share 

First-call Chaplain responsibilities at the hospitals in St. John’s.  This means that 

one chaplain will receive all after-hours calls (5:00 p.m. to 8:00 a.m.). That 

(First-call) chaplain will respond to provide pastoral support and spiritual 

care.  The First-call chaplain will determine if the chaplain from the patient’s 

own denomination is needed to provide particular services or supports. Patients 

and families can request their denominational chaplain, if they so wish. The de-

nominational chaplains will follow-up with patients seen by the First-call Chap-

lain.  Patients and families will have opportunity to provide feedback on this 

pilot project. 

 

Church-run hospital struggles to cope with wounded, traumatized in Gaza 

PWRDF, the relief and development arm of the Anglican Church of Canada, has 

sent an initial grant of $25,000 to Norwegian Church Aid( NCA), which has 

been  providing support to the hospital in the form of fuel, medications, medical 

supplies and psychosocial support for thousands of women and children affected 

by the offensive.  Both PWRDF and NCA are members of the  Action by 

Churches Together (ACT) Alliance, a grouping of church-based agencies re-

sponding to humanitarian needs worldwide.  Please make cheques payable to 

“PWRDF: and mark them for “Gaza”. 

 

ZUMBA GOLD EXERCISES for Seniors being held in the Parish Hall on 

Monday and Wednesday mornings starting at 10:30 a.m.  Instructor in atten-

dance.  For more information please call 834-5052. 

FOCUS  

On the first Sunday evening of each month we will focus on issues that affect 

families and individuals today: we will be inviting speakers to join us for        

information sessions on topics including grief , addictions, abuse and everything 

in between .  Our goal is to be a church that is relevant in today’s society.   

 

 

 

Our weekly Bible Study   

The next session will be held on  Wednesday, September 24th, at 7pm in the 

Resource Room.  Open invitation, all newcomers are welcome. We read the 

upcoming Sunday Readings, followed by a time of reflection and discussion 

how the biblical text relate and give meaning in your life. It can truly be life 

giving. 

 

The Life in the Eucharist program meets in the Resource Room Sat-

urday’s 10:30 a.m to 11:30 a.m. September 27th   to October 25th. ( No 

class on Thanksgiving week-end).  Parents and children of ages 5-9 

are invited to register through the Sunday School or at the church 

office. See you there! 

 

Our Confirmation Program is about to begin !!  
Faith Café 

To register for the first step of the confirmation process which is Faith Café  

please contact the parish office. Classes begin tonight, September  28th at 7pm 

 

Registration for Pilgrims (last years Faith Café) will begin on Oct. 26th @ 

2pm in the  Parish Hall.  Parents are requested to attend this session as well.  

For further information please call Barb Porter @ 834-3662. 

Our  next personal care home visitation  will be September 30th@ 2 p.m.                  

@ Cluneys. 

We visit Admirals Coast on the second Sunday of each month for a 7pm  service.  

We visit BayView on the first Sunday afternoon of each month for a 2pm service.   

We also visit the Nursing Homes in St. Johns every second month and upon request from 

family members.   

Meals on Wheels continue to serve a hot meal to our seniors and shut-ins every Wednes-

day for a minimal fee. If you or someone you love is in need of this ministry please  let us 

know.   

We provide home communions to our shut-ins and elderly, if you would like to have your 

name added to our list please let us know.   


